[image: image1.jpg]84. We consider nevertheless that procedures for operatives, particularly in
f response to reports of ‘fumes’, have developed in a way which does not totally
reflect original policy intentions (albeit not fully translated into GSMR). In particular,
we believe that ESPs should be required to take all practicable steps positively to
| identify and _ physically disconnect any dangerous or potentially dangerous

'b appliance emitting ‘fumes’, including where there may be no obvious visual
indication (eg where CO emission from a defective appliance results from

L intermittent flue reversal, or from an appliance in neighbouring premises). To meet

| this objective, ESPs should provide suitably equipped and competent operatives to -

L carry out the necessary tests (see Recommendation 33).

85. We also believe that ESPs should be required to notify the consumer in
writing of the results of investigative work they do to identify and make safe any
dangerous gas fitting/appliance.

86. Ifthese proposals are carried forward, we recommend that OFGEM be invited
to amend gas transporter licence conditions accordingly.

87.  We further recommend that OFGEM considers amending transporter licence
conditions as necessary, to ensure emergency heating and cooking equipment is
provided for elderly or otherwise vulnerable consumers, when such appliances have
to be disconnected by the ESP. (Recommendation 8 also concerns potentially
vulnerable groups.)

88.  With regard to liquefied petroleumn gas (LPG) emergencies (duties under Gas
Safety Installaition and Use Regulations (GSIUR)), we recommend that the existing
duties on gas suppliers under regulation 37(1) should, for fixed vessel-fed systems
be extended in the case of reports of ‘fumes’, to align with those applicable for
natural gas emergencies under regulations 7(5) and 7(17) of GSMR.

89.  We understand the safety logic for applying a similar approach to cylinder-fed
systems but accept that ‘mobility’ factors would make this difficult to operate in
practice, eg where enforcement problems are encountered because the gas supplier
cannot be specifically identified. We therefore recommend that for LPG cylinder-fed
systems (as for response to fuel gas escapes for fixed vessel-fed systems) that the
existing duties of the Gas Safety (Installation and Use) Regulations (GSIUR) should
be retained.
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Analysis of responses

90. Of the total (71) replying to Q 8 the greater number (29) were broadly
satisfied with the present role (and performance) of ESPs (one of these was only
content on response to gas escapes); 14 had detailed reservations - mostly about
performance, eg when measured against current OFGEM licence conditions; 19
(one of which only applied to response to CO emissions) had concems (which
generally seemed more basic, eg on the fundamental purpose of ESPs), and 8 were
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